
Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Meeting held on Thursday 22 June 2017 at 10.30am in Room F9, the Town Hall, 
Katherine Street, Croydon CR0 1NX 

 
DRAFT 

MINUTES - PART A 
 

Present: Councillor J Avis, Councillor M Bird, Councillor M Henson 
 
 

Also 
present: 

Michael Goddard (Licensing Manager) and Jessica Stockton 
(Solicitor and Legal Advisor to the Sub-Committee) 
 

 
 

MINUTES - PART A  
 

 A1 Appointment of Chair for the meeting  
 
Councillor Henson proposed, and Councillor Bird seconded, that 
Councillor Avis be appointed Chair for the meeting. 
  
The Sub-Committee RESOLVED to appoint Councillor Avis as Chair 
of the meeting. 
 
 

A2 Disclosure of Interest 
 
There were no disclosures. 
 
 

A3 Urgent Business (if any) 
 
There was no urgent business. 
 
 

A4 Exempt Items 
 
The Sub-Committee agreed the order of business as stated in the 
agenda. 
 
 

A5 LICENSING ACT 2003 – APPLICATION FOR VARIATION TO 
PREMISES LICENCE 
 
The Licensing Sub-Committee considered the application for a 
variation to the premises licence at 76 Selsdon Park Road, CR2 8JT 
and the representations received as contained in the report of the 
Executive Director 'Place' and the associated appendices to that 
report. The Sub-Committee further heard verbal representations from 
the applicant and his representative. 
In addition, the Sub-Committee considered the verbal 



representations made at the hearing in opposition to the application 
by members of the public. 
 
  
The Committee were informed that, in consultation with the police, 
three additional conditions to the application where added which 
were detailed on paragraph 1.4 of Appendix A.  At the hearing, the 
applicant also offered, as part of their application, an additional 
condition that could be attached to the application if the 
Sub-Committee were minded to grant it. The wording of the offered 
condition read as follows: 
  
"Between the hours of midnight and 6am the cashier will hand to any 
customers a leaflet reminding the customer that the premises are in 
a residential area, to keep noise to a minimum, leave the premises 
quietly and respect the privacy of the local residents." 
  
 
The Sub-Committee, having reference to the licensing objectives 
under the Licensing Act 2003, the statutory guidance and the Council 
Licensing Policy RESOLVED to grant the variation to the premises 
licence on the basis that they were satisfied that it would support the 
licensing objectives to do so. In particular, the Sub-Committee noted 
that the police had agreed conditions with the applicant in support of 
the crime and disorder prevention objective and the applicant had 
amended their application to include those conditions in support of 
the prevention of crime and disorder and the following condition in 
relation to the promotion of preventing public nuisance objective: 
 
"Between the hours of midnight and 6am the cashier will hand to any 
customers a leaflet reminding the customer that the premises are in 
a residential area, to keep noise to a minimum, leave the premises 
quietly and respect the privacy of the local residents." 
 
 
 
 
 

A6 Camera Resolution 
 
Not required. 
 
 

 
MINUTES - PART B 

 
None  

 
  
 

The meeting finished at 12.04pm. 


